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Sappi provides updated outlook for fourth financial quarter ended 30 September 2022 
 
Sappi issued on 4 August 2022 via the Stock Exchange News Service of the JSE an 
announcement entitled “Third quarter results for the period ended June 2022”. Such 
announcement included an outlook statement for Sappi’s fourth financial quarter ended 30 
September 2022. The guidance indicated: “Notwithstanding inflationary cost pressures, we are 
anticipating another strong performance in the fourth quarter, with EBITDA below the record 
levels achieved in the third quarter”. 
 
The Company wishes to advise that during the fourth quarter market conditions were stronger 
than expected while European energy prices, principally gas, were lower than anticipated. 
Consequently, we are now anticipating that the EBITDA excluding special items for the fourth 
quarter ended 30 September 2022 will be above the levels achieved in the third quarter ended 
June 2022.  
 
As per the published schedule, full financial statements for the fourth quarter and financial year 
ended 30 September 2022 will be issued on 10 November 2022.   
 
The information contained in this trading update has not been reviewed or audited by the 
Company’s external auditors.  
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